
Convention is here !  It feels like the past 12 months have flown by.  There have been lots of 
meeting, emails, phone calls with Little America organizing and preparing.  We also held a few 
planning / coordination calls with the officers, commission chairs and committee chairs. Thanks to 
all who attended those. We were able to check on status of everyone’s tasks, answer questions, ask 
questions, make suggestions, and work together as a team. I truly appreciate all the help everyone 
has given to me. Everyone has worked hard, jumped in wherever they were needed and whenever 
they were asked. We know with all our hard work and teamwork, this will be a great convention.  We 
are also aware that with rising costs of having the convention as well as the traveling costs for our 
Sisters who do not live in the Salt Lake Valley,  we need to do a deep dive into what future 
conventions may look like. President Pressley has created a questionnaire that will be in the 
convention bags to gather input from our members for things like distance willing to travel, having at 
Hotel or maybe school or non-hotel location, including meals or getting their own, cost of 
convention willing to pay, etc.  Please encourage our Sisters to share their inputs on the 
questionnaire as well as the “normal” convention comment form. All their input is extremely 
valuable for making our conventions better each year. Let’s all enjoy the fruits of all our labor ! Have 
a great time at convention! 


